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IMPORTANT DATES 
 

GOVERNING COUNCIL Mon 21 Aug  WEEK 5 TERM 3 

CHOIR PERFORMANCE Wed 23 Aug WEEK 5 TERM 3 

ASSEMBLY 2:30pm Fri 25 Aug  WEEK 5 TERM 3 

BOOK WEEK PARADE Fri 25 Aug (am) WEEK 5 TERM 3 

PUPIL FREE DAY  Mon 11 Sept WEEK 8 TERM 3 

WEB: www.berrips.sa.edu.au 
EMAIL: DL.0532_info@schools.sa.edu.au 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
 

 

My first blurb in the Berri Primary School newsletter! How 
very touched I have been by the warmth and kindness shown 
to me by the entire Berri Primary community – all of you! My 
heartfelt thanks and I hope that we will continue to grow and 
strengthen our relationships in providing the best schooling 
experience for our young people. 

In the coming months I have a lot to learn about all things 

Berri, meeting everyone, asking lots of questions and    

learning about existing processes and practices. To help 

guide our strategic vision, I would love it if you could take 

some time (if you have not already) to complete the Parent 

Engagement Survey, open for a few more weeks. It should 

only take about 10 minutes. Your voice is important, as are 

the opinions of staff and students. All thoughts and ideas will 

help to guide future decisions and direction, so a big thanks 

in advance for completing the survey. 

I am looking forward to our choir students’ performance at 
the Chaffey Theatre next week. I believe we have many 
soloists/compares on the night, adding an extra special 
touch. Our thanks to Karyn Clarke and Sue Press for training 
our choir. We also have a group of beautiful dancers who 
were chosen to perform a dance choreographed by Mai 
Schloithe, that I have already had the pleasure of enjoying 
on two occasions and - it is spectacular.  

Optional interviews will also take place later this term and 
provide an excellent opportunity for teachers, students and 
parents to share and discuss results. Additionally, Year 3 and 
5 students may also wish to talk further about their recently 
received NAPLAN reports. More details about interviews will 
be sent home soon. 
My congratulations to students who have recently represented 
our school out and about in the community: 
 
Firstly, to the SAPSASA students who were competitive in 
their sport but most importantly, great sports. I am always 
proud to hear back about how well-behaved and supportive 
our students are at events such as these. 
 
Secondly, to Sara Ormsby, Tanya Finn and a group of girls 
for sewing felt love hearts to deliver messages of kindness to 
aged care residents and to hide an several shops in the 
plaza. My heart was full when Sara shared the beautiful 
photos. If you haven’t seen then yourself, they are on our new 
Facebook page – please join and follow if you haven’t 
already. 
 
Finally, big thanks to teachers Liz Makris and Zack Plaquet for 
taking 4 of our students to the STEM Congress in Adelaide 
last Thursday and Friday. An amazing opportunity for our 
children to be a part of such a wonderful event. I am sure we 
will hear all about it soon. 
 

Take care everyone, Brenda x 

Whole state Literacy and Numeracy testing occurs this 
term: The Phonics Screening Check has begun with Year 1 
students and will be completed in the next two weeks, PAT 
(Progressive Achievement Tests) in Literacy and Numeracy 
will take place in Weeks 7, 8 and 9 for Year 2 – 6 students. 



In 2022, some of our students aged 8-12 participated in the      
Student Voice Postcards initiative which was lead by Helen    
Connolly, the Commissioner for Children and Young People. 
Our student’s response to 4 key questions were then used to 
inform the latest “Things That Matter” report. 
 

We received this Recognition Award: 

Our Yr 2-6 students have been once again invited to take 
part in this initiative. A link which has more information 
about the Postcards can be found at this website: https://
commissionerspostcards.com.au/get-involved/  
 

Parent Say Article 
In the latest Parent Says magazine, an 
article has been published titled Catch 
them being Good, promoting the great 
work and effort our students and staff 
put towards acknowledging positive 
student behaviour in the yard and 
class. Please click on the link below and 
scroll down to the August edition and 
turn to page 14 and 15 to read the 
full article. 
h t t p s : / / w w w . s a a s p c . o r g . a u /
saaspc_publications  
 
Maria Rivera 
 

From the Deputy Principal 

You’re invited to complete the 2023 annual parent survey, which 
is now open. 
In the week beginning Monday 31 July you will have received 
an email or SMS from the Parent Survey Team with a unique link 
to participate in the survey. 
If you didn’t receive an email or SMS with your unique survey 

link, you can also access the survey using https://
s u r v e y . e d u c a t i o n . s a . g o v . a u / s c /
p F 6 z P K 2 X G M s z I 9 F 0 r l c D N w 2 
Or QR code 
https://chart.apis.google.com/chart?
cht=qr&chs=350x350&chld=L&choe=UTF-8&chl=https://
survey.education.sa.gov.au/sc/
pF6zPK2XGMszI9F0rlcDNw2 
The parent engagement survey page on EDi has templates 
to help you promote the survey. This page also has a copy 
of the survey questions. 
Parents can find more information about the parent 

engagement survey on the Department’s website.  

The survey takes less than 10 minutes and will help us 
understand: 

what we’re doing well 
where we can improve 
what’s important to you 
 

It has been coordinated centrally so that added 
administration workload isn't placed on the school. 
Your answers won't identify you or your child. Only 
collated feedback will be provided to our school. 
Information collected will inform school improvement 
planning and activities at the school. 
The survey closes midnight Sunday 27 August. 
For more information visit (schools can direct parents to the 
department’s website or to their own website with the 
above content). 
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https://www.education.sa.gov.au/parents-and-families/parent-engagement/survey-parent-engagement-schools


Aboriginal art is centred on story telling. It is used 
to convey knowledge of the land, events and 
beliefs of the Aboriginal people. 
 
The use of symbols is an alternate way to writing 
down stories of cultural significance, teaching 
survival and use of the land.  
 
The main types of Aboriginal arts and crafts are: 

• dot painting 

• rock painting 

• rock engraving 

• tree bark painting 

• carvings/sculpture 

• aerial "country" landscapes 

• weaving 

New Facebook Page! Aboriginal & Torres Strait Islander News 

Book Week Dress Up Parade - Friday 25th August - Week 5 



RIVERLAND SAPSASA STARS 

At the Basketball Carnival our Berri Primary teams were recognised for their great participation and behaviour. 
The boys made the grand final of division 1 with Ryder being awarded a Good Sport Award. 

We had a great day with the 8 students who participated in our golf district carnival, with some impressive shots 
and scores in perfect conditions! The Berri crew were Tia, Maicey and Ellie. Tia had a good day learning the 
game. Maicey and Ellie qualified for the state day in Adelaide, both with impressive scores of 39! 
 

Thanks to Lynn Smith and the Berri Golf Club for hosting us, as well as Glenys from the Berri Golf Club, Harry 
Banks from BRSC and Paul Efthimiou from BRSC. 

Congratulations to the 5 Berri PS students who have been selected to play for the Riverland in the Sapsasa 
Soccer State Carnival to be played at Services FM Stadium, Gepps Cross from Wednesday to Friday next 
week. Maicey, Ellie, Nikoleta and Tia will represent the girls team, whilst Blake will play for the Riverland boys. 
Both teams are in division 1. 

Hot Shots 

Basketball 

Soccer 

Golf 



Do you like porridge?  
Some like porridge.  

Some don’t like porridge.  
Some like it hot.  
Some like it cold.  

Room 2 students learnt about procedure and how this is 
important when following a recipe. 



Recycling Challenge 

Congratulations and thank you for participating in our 
School Recycling Challenge. We had 64 wonderful 
entries for this category and all entries were very 
creative. It was extremely hard for Riverland Water / 
TRILITY to pick winners. 
 
We had 6 schools participate in the challenge, with 
Berri Barmera Council deciding to award a $500 
participation prize to the 2 schools that didn’t win a 
major prize. 
 
Please see below the results 
 

School Recycling Challenge Winners – Riverland 
Water (Sponsors) 

 
Rec - Yr 4 – 1st Prize ($2000) Berri Primary 

 
Rec - Yr 4 – 2nd Prize ($1000) Riverland Special School 
 
Yr 5 & Yr 6 – 1st Prize ($2000) Our Lady of the River 
 
Yr 5 & Yr 6 – 2nd Prize ($1000) Rivergum Christian 

 

New Upper Primary Playground 

Lunchtime 
Activities 



Students from Room 23 year 5/6 have been learning about using fronted adverbials,        
figurative language, adverbs and ellipses for effective writing.  

Room 23 effective writings 

 

 



In South Australia, ‘preschool’ and ‘kindergarten’ are the 
same! So, why should your child go to preschool? 
 
Glad you asked! Going to preschool has a big impact on 
your child’s learning and development. 
 
At preschool your child: 

•is learning through play 

•will develop skills such as counting, listening, communicating 

and problem solving 

•makes friends 

•is becoming a strong and confident learner. 
There are so many reasons SA government preschools give 
children a great start, here’s the top 3: 

1.Government preschools are rated amongst the highest 

quality in Australia! 

2.Government preschool programs offer MUCH more than 

you might think. They offer a quality learning program 
delivered by a qualified early childhood teacher. 

3. 
Government preschools provide specialised support for 
children, including bilingual support and health and 
disability support. 
If your child turns 4 after 31 October this year or before 1 
May 2024, it’s time to enrol now! 




